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NAA Community Council Minutes
November 11, 2018 4:00pm

In attendance: Ryan Knowlton, Robert Oldenburg, Ann Peterson, Chrissey Breeze, Danene Howell,
Matt Goebel, Deann Knobloch

Absent: none

Council Training
» Council members were encouraged to view training videos regarding community councils
available on the Granite District web page
» Council members were given the current School Community Council Handbook
« Action item: Council Names, emails, etc. See that they are posted on the school website
(Pictures)

Stem Festival Recap
» The Stem Festival was well attended.
« Action item: Use video footage and pictures from 2018 to promote next year’s Stem Festival
(Matt Goebel)

Review Council plan for 2018-2019 year. - Final FTE Numbers, budget, and plan implementation
2017-2018 goals
Our goal and area of focus is to increase the percentage of students reading on grade
level in grades 1st - 3rd from 65% in January 2017 to 70% in May 2017. Additionally, we will
increase our school-wide SAGE proficiency results from 46% in May 2016 in Language Arts to
51%, from 66% to 71% in mathematics, and 61% to 66% in science by May 2018.

2017-2018 Results

The percentage of student reading at the end of year 2018 was up 1% at 66%, but
short of our goal of 70%. Our SAGE Language Arts percent of student proficient was up 2%
from the previous year at 45%, but short of our goal of 51% percent. Our SAGE Math percent
proficient was up a percent from the previous year but well short of our goal of 70%.
SAGE Science result are still incomplete.

2018-2019 Goals

Our goal and area of focus is to increase the percentage of students reading on grade
level in grades K - 6 from 66% in January 2018 to 75% in January 2019. Additionally, we will
increase our school-wide SAGE proficiency results from 43% in May 2017 in Language Arts to
50%, from 55% to 65% in mathematics, and 56% to 66% in science by May 2019.



What are we doing to Accomplish our goals for this year different than last year?

eHold a “Parent Night” in order to train parents to better use tools currently
available. This event could occur in mid-February and be constructed of 3 or more breakout
sessions. Topics could include understanding Proficiency Based Grading and using Grade
Book.

« Action item: Bring ideas for Parent Night to the next meeting (all members)

Open Forum
« Traffic and parking concerns

 There are no School Zone flashers in front of the school

» The “right turn only” sign at the west driveway has been sheered off.

» When cars are parked too close to the west driveway, large vehicles cannot turn right
due to the restricted turning radius. This has resulted in illegal left turns (eastbound)
in the westbound lane of Highbury Drive.

« Action Item: Contact West Valley City regarding traffic and parking (Deann Knobloch)

Next Meeting December 12th at 4:00pm



